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DRAFT as of 12-2-21 

 
This document is intended to clarify the transitional time between CSWD acting as the operator 

to Casella starting operations of the Richmond Solid Waste Transfer Station 

• Starting January 1, 2022, both CSWD and Casella will have access to the site 

o CSWD will have access in order to remove items which are not staying at the site. 

The last day CSWD will have access to the site will be January 31, 2022, unless an 

extension is mutually agreed to in writing by all three parties. 

o Casella will have access in order to install new items, re-organize the site, and 

offer services to the public. 

o CSWD and Casella will work together during the month of January to ensure that 

both organizations will be able to accomplish their tasks in a timely manner and 

best serve the customers of the solid waste transfer station during this month. 

• Casella will offer drop off for household garbage, compost, and recycling during the 

month of January 2022. The site will be open to the public in January on Tuesdays, 

Thursdays, and Saturdays from 8:00am – 3:30pm. 

 

• Casella will install and bring online all services as outlined in the lease agreement no 

later than March 31, 2022.  

o Written explanation will be submitted to the Town Manager by April 5, 2022 for 

any service not in operation by March 31, 2022.  

 

 


